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Tell Them From Me Survey for Students 

The Tell Them From Me (TTFM) surveys provide schools with student, teacher and parent perspectives about the 

engagement and wellbeing of their students. This information is valuable to schools and can be used to identify 

strengths and successes, as well as areas to target for improvement.  

Over the next two weeks, our Year 4, 5 and 6 students will have the opportunity to participate in the TTFM student 

survey. The student survey asks about a range of school experiences, including their engagement and wellbeing 

at school and beyond. It also asks students about teaching practices and the learning environment. The survey 

takes about 20 minutes to complete. Information about the TTFM survey and the non-consent form have been 

sent home.  

 

NAPLAN Online and NAPLAN Practice Tests for Year 3 and Year 5 

As children progress through their school years, it is very important that checks are made along the way to see 

how well they are learning the essential skills of reading, writing and mathematics – skills that will set them upon 

the path to success as adults.  

NAPLAN is a point-in-time assessment that allows parents to see how their child is progressing in literacy and  

numeracy against the national standard and compared with their peers throughout Australia. At the classroom  

level, NAPLAN provides additional information to support teachers’ professional judgement about student  

progress.  

Test Further Info Duration Test description 

Writing Year 3 students do a 

paper-based writing 

test 

Year 5 students do 

Online writing test 

Year 3: 40 minutes 

Year 5: 42 minutes 

Students are provided with a ‘writing  

stimulus’ (sometimes called a ‘prompt’ – an idea or 

topic) and asked to write a response in a particular 

genre (narrative or persuasive writing) 

Reading   Year 3: 45 minutes 

Year 5: 50 minutes 

Students read a range of informative, imaginative 

and persuasive texts and then answer related  

questions 

Conventions 

of language 

  Year 3: 45 minutes 

Year 5: 45 minutes 

This test assesses spelling, grammar and  

punctuation 

Numeracy   Year 3: 45 minutes 

Year 5: 50 minutes 

This test assesses number and algebra,  

measurement and geometry, and statistics and 

probability 



We are currently preparing students in Year 3 and Year 5 with NAPLAN conventions through classwork and in some 

instances, homework.  

In addition, to help familiarise students with the NAPLN Online interface, NAPLAN Practice Test sessions have been 

organised on a nationwide scale. NAPLAN practice sessions at our school will be held next week:  

• Monday 22nd March - Year 5 Writing 

• Tuesday 23rd and Wednesday 24th March - Year 3 Omnibus Test (this test contains elements of Reading, 

Language Conventions and Number).  

• Thursday 25th March - Year 5 Omnibus Test (this test contains elements of Reading, Language Conventions 

and Number).   

Students in Year 3 and Year 5 will need to bring headphones on the day of their practice test.  

Please note there is no coordinated practice session for Year 3 writing as this is a pen and paper test.  

You may wish to access further information about NAPLAN from the following website for parents https://

education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/getting-ready/parent-information 

A public demonstration site is now available which covers a sample of possible questions which may help students 

become familiar with the format of the online test. Please be assured that children will be participating in online  

practice tests at school. This site can be accessed at https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-

demonstration-site 

Check In Assessments for Year 4 and Year 6  

What is the Check-in assessment? 

The Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of Education online reading and numeracy assessment for students 

in Years 3 to 9. The Check-in assessment window for 2021: 

Term 2 Weeks 1-3 (19 April to 7 May) for students in Year 4 and Year 6 

The Check-in assessment supplements existing school practices to identify how students are performing in literacy 

and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to student needs. The assessments are 

mapped to the NSW Syllabuses. 

About the assessment 

The Check-in assessment includes two online assessments for students: 

• reading assessment 

• numeracy assessment 

Each assessment is designed to be quick, consisting of approximately 40 multiple choice questions. The Check-in 

assessments will provide feedback to teachers soon after the completion of the assessment. 

Learning Support 

This year our school is fortunate to have a team of five Learning and Support teachers working with our staff and  

students from Kindergarten to Year 6. The Learning and Support Team assists class teachers to deliver and  

differentiate essential aspects of the literacy and numeracy curriculum to students. They may also provide direct  

assistance to students with additional learning and support needs, including students for whom English is an  

additional language/dialect. (EAL/D). This year, another focus of the Learning and Support Team is to broaden the 

scope of literacy and numeracy skill development to a wide range of students. 

The Learning and Support Teachers work in various ways depending on the needs of individuals and groups of  

students at different points in time throughout the year. This may include teaching alongside the classroom teacher, 

as well as withdrawing small groups or individual students for targeted skill enhancement. These sessions may be a 

one-off lesson (to develop specific skills such as understanding of syllables or spelling rule); delivered over a few 

sessions or weeks; or span longer than a term.   

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/getting-ready/parent-information
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/student-assessment/naplan-online/getting-ready/parent-information
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site


This year, our focus will be on literacy and numeracy. Kindergarten and Stage 1 priorities will focus on the  

development of phonological skills by assisting classroom teachers with the implementation of the Initialit Program. 

Stage 2 and Stage 3 programs will focus on enhancing skills in reading comprehension, vocabulary, spelling,  

punctuation and grammar. The development of number is a focus in every classroom. 

The Learning and Support Team supports students on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday each week. Our Learning 

and Support Teachers are; 

Mrs Sarah Kennedy - Kindergarten 

Mrs Linda Bryant – 1L and 1S (Assistant Principal Learning and Support) 

Mrs Amanda Wright – 1/2C and Year 2 

Ms Gail Adams – Stage 2 (Years 3-4) 

Mrs Janelle Su – Stage 3 (Years 5-6) 

Information will be sent home to families of students participating in our long-term targeted literacy and numeracy  

initiatives in Years 1 to 6 over the coming weeks.  

Please be advised, that all Kindergarten students will receive assistance at some point in time, as it is their first year 

of school. 

If you would like any further information, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s classroom teacher and/or 

Learning and Support Teacher. 

OSHC Hub Program 

As part of the NSW Government’s $120 million Before and After School Care (BASC) commitment, the Department 

of Education has invested in 47 purpose-built modular hubs which will be designed, manufactured and installed at 

NSW Government school sites for Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) services. It is part of the Government’s  

commitment to expanding access to Before and After School Care for public primary school children across NSW.  

The OSHC Hub Program aims to help families access flexible and affordable before and after school care by filling 

service gaps across the state and clearing waiting lists in areas of high demand.  

One of these new hubs is scheduled to be installed alongside our existing OSCH building over the coming weeks. 

Work has already commenced - with the clearing of two trees (approved by Parramatta Council), ground  

preparations and building of the foundational piers completed.  

At this stage, we do not have an anticipated installation date for the demountable building. However, we will let you 

know as soon as we have further details.  

We believe the crane used to lift the sections of building onto the piers will be positioned safely within school 

grounds. The trucks carrying sections of the building will reverse onto school grounds (via emergency access gate on 

Langdon Road) to deliver the sections of building, before leaving the site. Approximately 14 trucks will be involved in 

this operation.  

Please be assured that measures will be taken to ensure the safety of all students and visitors to our school during 

the installation.  

The OSHC hub allocated to our school will include facilities to accommodate 60 students.  

More information will be available soon and, in the meantime, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact 

the school on 9624 7485 or the BASC Program team by phone: 1300 244 145 or email at:  

BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au. 

mailto:BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au


 

The week ahead is predicted to be extremely wet, with flash flooding and record rainfall predicted across parts of 

NSW. When out and about over the next week, please continue to monitor weather conditions, avoid driving through 

flood waters, and keep an umbrella handy. Take care and please be safe. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Terri Bullock 

Principal 

Winston Heights  

Run4Fun Colour Explosion  

New date: 

1st June 2021 

 



 



Chaplain Chat Week 8 

Bullying NO WAY National Day of Action 19 March 

This year, our Bullying NO WAY day is focussing on the theme of Empowering the Students’ Voices. 

The kids are being encouraged to think about their own abilities to speak up and be heard when they 

see bullying happening or experience it themselves. They are asking themselves “What would you 

say?”  

As parents, your voice in this conversation is essential too. Here are some things you can do.  

• Read the Bullying is Never OK Flyer (in this newsletter) and talk about it with your children.  

• Watch these YouTube videos with your kids. They may have already seen them and have some insights they want to 

share with you.  

• https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=86Rnc-AiZEo  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QGMBRY1WIEg  

• Use the following tags, and even one of the logos you see here to keep the conversations happening. @BullyingNoWay 

#NDA2021 #BullyingNoWay #TakeActionTogether 

• Visit and like Bullying No Way at Facebook. https://www.facebook.com/BullyingNoWay  

• Look for the posters around the school on the 19th and ask your children what they think about the voice in each one.  

So what would you say, if you witnessed bullying or were the target of bullying? We can all Take Action Together to support 

each other against bullying and violence.  

 

 

Robyn Bowman 

School Chaplain 

Uniform Shop 

            Taking orders for winter uniforms 

NOW !! 

Please note: winter uniform must be worn 

from beginning of Term 2 to the end of Term 3. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=86Rnc-AiZEo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QGMBRY1WIEg


 

 

 

TERM DATES 2021 

Term 1 2021  

Years 1-6 - Students start Friday 29 Jan to Thurs 1 April  

Term 2 - Tuesday 20 April to Friday 25 June 

Term 3 - Tuesday 13 July to Friday 17  September 

Term 4 - Tuesday 5 October to Thursday 16 December 

Please note the following diary dates may be subject to change.  

Further information will be sent home closer to the event being held. 

  

March 2021 

Mon 22   Yr 5&6 Links @ Model Farms HS 

     P&C Meeting 7pm in Staffroom 

Tues 23   Run4Fun Colour Explosion 

     POSTPONED until 1st June   

   

Wed 24    AFL Clinic– wear sport uniform 

Thurs 25    Young Leaders Day  for     

     School and Vice Captains  

Wed 31   AFL Clinic– wear sport uniform  

     Hot Cross Bun Day  

 

April 2021 

Thurs 1   K-2 Easter Hat Parade     

     Last day of Term 1 

Tues 20   Students return for Term 2 

Thurs 22   Cross Country Carnival 

Mon 26   P&C AGM - 7pm in staffroom 

 

 May 2021 

Thurs 6    Mothers’ Day Fundraiser 

Mon 24 -Tues  25 Band Camp    

 

Diary Dates 

PSSA Sport Calendar 

Touch Football 

Students leave at 9am 

26/3  Bus to Ted Horwood 

 

Softball & T/Ball 

Students leave at 9am  

26/3  Bus to Eric Mobbs—Field 3 & 4 

 

Cricket 

Students leave at 9am 

26/3  Walk to Max Ruddock 

 

 

 

 



 

• Unfortunately due to the bad weather forecasted for the next 7 days we have made the hard  

decision of postponing the Run4Fun Colour Explosion until Tuesday 1st June 2021. We know staff 

and students were looking forward to this fundraiser however we need fine weather to make it  

enjoyable to all students and staff. Thank you to those families who have already sent in their  

donations and donation books, we will keep them safe here at school. To those who have yet to  

finalise your online or cash sponsorship you now have a few extra months to raise money towards 

your prizes. Please ensure the back page of your sponsorship booklet is completed and returned to 

school by Friday 21st May 2021.  

• A reminder to get your Easter Egg colouring in competition entries in by 3pm, Monday 22nd March! 

Extra forms are available in the foyer. 

The P&C Easter raffle prizes are on display in the office foyer - don’t forget to grab your tickets! This 

year just scan the QR code below to enter! Prizes drawn on Thursday 25th March. 

• Term 1 ends Thursday 1st April. Students begin Term 2 on Tuesday 20th April 2021. Happy Holidays! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Notes and Money Due:        

   * Annual School Fees - Whole School due by Friday 19th March    

 Office Hours 8.30am - 3.15pm 

       Mrs Lee Wood, Mrs Rachael Calvar, Mrs Carolyn Leverton, 

       Ms Marlaine Schultz and Miss Teneille Lowe 

 

Messages from The Office 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Certificates 
Congratulations!  

Well done to these PBL Award winners who have been Safe,  

Respectful & Responsible Learners 

Eliza, Leighton, Lucinda, Isaac, Ella & Keira 

AWARDED TO 

 WEEK 7   

KB : Myra & Lincoln   

KE : Darian & Aliyah   

KL : Micah & Allegra   

1L : Emily & Addison   

1S : Damon & Ella   

1/2C : Layla & Dimitri   

2F : Sofia & Kenan   

2LW : Arya & Neerav   

3H : Geoffrey & Eliza  

3P : Mitchell & Nate   

3/4L : Evangeline & Benedict   

4M : NFP & Neek   

4O : Andre & Ethan  

5B : Ranay & Lucinda   

5/6A : Oleg & Ben   

6G : Ellie & Jacob   

6N : Thomas & Paige   

     

Library:   

Super Award: Journii, Mikayla & Lily 

RFF/The Studio:  KE & 3P 

  

   

AWARDED TO 

 WEEK 8   

KB : Leo & Samuel   

KE : Neev & Zachary   

KL : Lillian & Aditya   

1L : Hannah & Bryant   

1S : Parmin & Isha   

1/2C : Sienna & Emmeth   

2F : Aria & Chester   

2LW : Anisha & Yohan   

3H : Hailey & Naythan  

3P : Evie & Stacey   

3/4L : Scarlett & Cavan   

4M : Ben & Sienna   

4O : Karam & Jaylah  

5B : Sunny & Matilda   

5/6A : Mitchell & Caleb   

6G : Ruby & Chloe   

6N : Abbey & Kaubi   

     

Library:  1S & 3/4L 

Super Award:  Sofia 

RFF/The Studio:   

  

   



 



 



 



 



 



 
P&C AGM is on Monday 26th April at 7pm 

This will be followed by our monthly P&C meeting 

All welcome to attend 

We hope to see you there!  



 

Messages from P&C 



 



With the current COVID restrictions in place the P&C will be unable to host this 

year’s Peddlers Parade fundraising event. As we are still keen to celebrate the 

Easter season, we have decided to run an Easter raffle online and an Easter egg 

art competition. Funds raised will go towards resources and programs that will 

benefit both your children and the school as a whole. Click on the link below to  

order your tickets now! 

https://www.rafflelink.com.au/whpspceasterraffle 

Uniform Shop 

            Taking orders for winter uniforms NOW !! 

Please note: winter uniform must be worn from beginning  

of Term 2 to the end of Term 3. 

 

https://www.rafflelink.com.au/whpspceasterraffle


 


